
 

 

 
SHERIDAN TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 

MINUTES 
 
 
 

Minutes of the Regular Meeting, May 20, 2025, held at the Sheridan Township Hall at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Supervisor 
Kelly Crocker, Clerk Marlynn Gulembo, Treasurer Jennie Borema, Trustee Rich Rouwhorst, Trustee Jennifer Tyndall, and 
13 guests. 
 
Pledge to the Flag. 
 
Minutes of the last regular meeting were sent to Board members prior to the meeting.  Motion to approve by Tyndall, 
second by Borema; carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report was given.  Motion to approve by Tyndall, supported by Crocker; carried. 
 
Clerk reported that the Clerk’s and Treasurer’s books balance at $197,504.99, prior to the meeting. 
 
Ed Lijewski reported that Fountain Fire Department has responded to 101 calls this year.  They have added 4 firemen, 
who need to go through training.  They will be done with training in April. 
 
Dale Goodrich, Fire Authority Administrator, reported on the August 5 millage request.  They are asking for 2 mills, with 
the current mill being discontinued. 
 
Assessor Nancy Vandervest gave her report, noting that she has been entering deeds, property transfer affidavits, and 
PREs and preparing the database to be sent to Equalization for summer tax bills. 
 
Susan Evans, Mason County Senior Services Director, reported that there is a senior needs survey going out to assess 
senior needs in the County.  There will be an Area Agency on Aging forum at WSCC on June 4 at 11:00, with free lunch. 
 
Commissioner Ron Bacon reported that payroll and accounting duties have been moved from the Clerk’s office to the 
Administrator’s office.  Also, Zoning and Drain Commission will be moving to the airport on June 12, and CHILL Grant 
money is being disbursed. 
 
Harold Morse reported that he has been cleaning up the Cemetery. 
 
Mr. Zynda reported that there are cracks in the newly paved portion of Morse Rd., from the bridge to Millerton Rd.  
Supervisor will take a look and call the Road Commission. 
 
In correspondence, Clerk presented a letter of violation from EGLE to property owners at 5586 and 6145 E. Griffin Rd.         
regarding no toestone installed in front of their seawall. 
 
Discussion was held regarding the Road Commission replacing 1 of 2 culverts on Dewey Rd. today.   
 
Discussion was held on Clean-Up Day, which will be held on June 7 at the Sheridan Township Park. 
 
Clerk reported that the hall was not cleaned up properly and the ceiling heater was on following the rental on May 11.  
Motion by Crocker, second by Tyndall, to not return the deposit in order to cover costs.  Motion carried. 
 
Clerk announced that the Election Commission will need to meet to appoint election inspectors for the August 5, 2025, 
Special Election.  The meeting will be held on June 17 at 6:45 p.m., prior to the regular Board meeting. 
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Motion to pay bills by Crocker, supported by Borema; carried. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Tyndall, supported by Crocker; carried. 
 
 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Marlynn E. Gulembo 
Marlynn E. Gulembo, Clerk 


